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April 3, 2009

Senator Mark Miller



Representative Mark Pocan

Co-Chairperson



Co-Chairperson

Joint Finance Committee


Joint Finance Committee

State Capitol, Rm 317 East


State Capitol, Rm 309 East

Madison, WI 53707



Madison, WI 53708

Dear Co-Chairpersons Miller and Pocan:

Thank you for your past support on behalf of Dane County’s citizens, programs and services.  The purpose of my letter is to request your help again while you deliberate and act on AB 75 (Budget Bill).  Please support the inclusion of the following items that will cost the state no GPR dollars.

Reinstate 911 Surcharge and Reform for Landline, Cellular, Text, VoIP and Future Forms of Telecommunications to Enhance Public Safety

This proposal agreed to by telecommunications providers and county governments would generate revenue through an up to 75 cents surcharge and update 911 centers to meet new telecommunication technologies.  If the surcharge was 75 cents, it would generate $60 million.  The surcharge would fund the State Agency that administers the program, 911 personnel training costs for call takers and dispatchers, equipment purchases/ maintenance, CAD/Computer systems used in the receipt and dispatch of emergency calls and many other operations  items located within the local 911 centers.  Implementation and fund distribution would follow the same process used in the old E911 wireless program.  This is a really important way you can help all local governments improve public safety without any state GPR and with the support of the industry. 

Delay of Family Care Expansion for Dane County

The budget bill makes cuts to Dane County across the human services spectrum, at least $1.2 million for the remainder of 2009, $3.3 million in 2010 and $3.5 million in 2011.  Addressing these human service cuts will be very challenging.  In addition, the budget requires Dane County to implement Family Care before the end of the biennium, taking an additional $19.5 million of Dane County dollars the first year, a projected per capita rate loss from $4,978 to $3,226 in services per consumer and an under-funded Aging & Disability Resource Center.  Because of these very significant consequences, I am asking that the Family Care expansion for Dane County be delayed until the next biennium.  While the goals of Family Care are worthwhile, the state’s fiscal situation makes it impossible to address these concerns in this budget cycle.

Include Highway Funding within the Dane County Regional Transit Authority (RTA)

The budget bill creates RTAs for a number of places in the state.  However, it funds only transit projects, including bus and paratransit systems.  Missing within the budget bill is a provision allowing RTA funds to be used for highways and roads which are critical to a balanced transportation system and successful transit systems.  Please amend the bill to allow local communities to use their own locally-created sales tax to fund roads as well as transit. 

Restore $4.7 million to Dane County From Enhanced Medical Assistance Rate

In Dane County, we spend dollars to generate Medical Assistance dollars in several programs for 1,200 individuals.  Dane County has a history of going above & beyond with local contributions to waiver programs like CIP1A, CIP1B and the Brain Injury Waiver that support adults with physical and developmental disabilities to reside in the community.  The federal stimulus bill increases the amount of revenue that will be earned, however, the state budget bill retains the federal money.  Since we at the county level are the ones earning the revenue, we should be able to keep it.  Please provide us with the $4.7 million in funds earned by Dane County.

Include Beer Tax Increase to Fund District Attorney Positions

According to the Department of Administration’s 2008 District Attorney Office Workload Analysis, the Dane County District Attorney’s Office is short 11.33 full time ADA positions.  The office currently handles about 250 cases per ADA.  The public safety and human costs of overuse of alcohol were estimated by Representative Terese Berceau to be over $3 billion a year.  I support raising the beer tax to fund needed ADA positions and other good public safety and health purposes resulting from misuse of alcohol.

Include Traffic Ticket Enforcement

Amend the state statutes to allow Wisconsin to join the Interstate Compact on Traffic Forfeitures. This action will facilitate collection of out of state traffic violators and capture a needed revenue source for both the state and county.  For the entire State, it could mean $3 million and about an estimated $200,000 for Dane County.  How that breaks out is if the ticket is traffic related, the state receives 60% of the fine and the county receives 40% of the fine.  If the ticket is alcohol related or OWI, the county received 60% of the fine and the state receives 40% of the fine.

Thank you for your consideration.  Good luck with your hard work in offsetting a major deficit while shaping a budget bill that will benefit all the citizens of Wisconsin.

Sincerely yours,

Kathleen M. Falk

Dane County Executive
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